景弘中学初三英语月考试卷

第-	一部分知识运用 (共两节,满分 20 分)
第-	-节 语法填空 (共10小题:每小题1分,满分10分)
从	A、B、C 三个选项中选择最佳答案填空。
21.	—A friend of thinks he won't pass the exam.
	—I think he should believe in That's the secret of success.
	A. my cousin; him B. my cousin's; him C. my cousin's; himself
22.	—May I have some wine to drink?
	—Sorry, you You have to drive home later.
	A. can't B. needn't C. may not
23.	—Could you tell me the waythe railway station?
	—We're our way there. Why not join us?
	A. at; on B. to; in C. to; on
24.	Now more and more young people using online payment because it is safe and
con	venient.
	A. used to B. get used to C. are used for
25.	The box was heavier than I had expected. I was out of breath when I got home.
	A. more B. much C. very
26.	—Where are you going to stay when you go to Shanghai?
	—I may livein a hotelin a friend's house.
	A. both; and B. either; or C. not only; but also
	—Why you your homework so far?
	—Because Ia football match from 9 to 11 yesterday evening.
	A. haven't; finished; was watching
	B. didn't; finish; was going to watch
	C. don't; finish; watched
28.	important it is for kids to imagine freely!
	A. What B. What a C. How
29.	The child without parents good care of in this special school.
• 1	A. is taken B. are taken C. is taking
30.	Excuse me, could you tell me?
·	—In five minutes.
	A. when the film would begin
	B. how soon the film will begin
	C. if the film has been on
第二	二节 词语填空 (共10小题:每小题1分,满分10分)
通过	卖下面的短文,掌握其大意,然后从各题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳答案。
	As the saying goes, "A hero is known in the time of misfortune (不幸)". Zhong
Nar	nshan is a hero like this. He is a doctor in Guangdong, who 31 many people's lives in
200	03.
	In 2003, SARS 32 in Guangdong. Later, it spread across China and other parts of
the	world Patients coughed a lot and got fevers. Hundreds of 33 even died from the

disease. Even many doctors and nurses got SARS when they treated patients. So, everyone was afraid of it. But Zhong was 34 enough to fight the disease. Zhong spent days and nights to find the cause 35 the disease. And with his way of treating, many patients began to get better. Zhong finally won people's trust.

In early 2020, a disease called Novel coronavirus pneumonia (新型冠状病毒肺炎) hit Wuhan. It spread 36 around tens of thousands of Chinese people were infected (感染). Zhong, 84, led 37 team to Wuhan to fight the illness. Zhong's team took many measures to cure the patients with Novel coronavirus pneumonia. He advised people to wear masks, 38 hands frequently (频繁地), stay at home and not to go to crowed places.

Zhong likes sports very much. 39 he was 67, he could still play basketball. Now at the age of 84, Zhong still treats patients in the hospital and 40 young doctors. "I am just a doctor." Zhong says. But we think he is a hero and a fighter.

31.	A.helped	B.saved	C.liked
32.	A.took out	B.found out	C.broke ou
33.	A.patients	B.adults	C.animals
34.	A.kind	B.poor	C.brave
35.	A.with	B.to	C.of
36.	A.quickly	B.slowly	C.safely
37.	A.my	B.his	C.her
38.	A.weigh	B.pollute	C.wash
39.	A.When	B.Although	C.Unless
40.	A.thinks	B.trusts	C.teaches

第二部分 阅读技能 (共20个小题,满分40分)

阅读下面的短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中,选出最佳选项回答问题或完成句子。

A



Super International Crafts (工艺品) Market

1/F, Super Shopping Center, 12 Shopping Road, ssKowloon, next to Dandy's Store and Cleo's Café



The Super Shopping Center is proud to hold the Super International Crafts Market. The market owns handmade products from all over the world. Come to learn about other cultures and see beautiful things from different countries!

What to buy: Beaded bracelets (圆珠手链) from Africa, Silk handbags from Thailand and more. What to enjoy: Different cultures & Fancy handmade products & Food from different countries What's special: A lucky draw (抽奖) for a free trip to one of the special countries in the market! A part of the sales will be given to the International Children's Fund (ICF).

- 41. People can in the market.
 - A. learn about different cultures
 - B. only buy products from in Africa or Thailand



- C. visit the International Children's Fund
- 42. What can we do to have a free trip to a country in the market?
 - A. Give money to the ICF.
 - B. Take part in a lucky draw.
 - C. Buy wooden beads from Africa.

В

	Fantastic Zoo was built and opened to the public in 2005. The zoo is in 13	
Fontactic 700	acres(英亩)of beautiful gardens. It has over 400 kinds of animals and 15 animal	
Fantastic Zoo	houses. The zoo is one of the most interesting places in the world.	
	Telephone: 400-660-4588	
3-Day	2-4 persons: 130 dollars / person	
Beautiful	Over 5 persons: 110 dollars /person	
Chenzhou Tour	Telephone: 800-680-4526 delicious traditional local food	

43. Till now, Fantastic Zoo has a history of .

A. About 15 years

B. about 30 years

C about 40 years

44. If you take the "3-Day Beautifill Chenzhou Tour", you can

A. Enjoy the city life

B. go to the zoo

C.eat traditional local food

- 45. Which sentence is TRUE according to the ads?
- A. There are more than 500 kinds of animals in Fantastic Zoo.
- B. If you take the U3-Day Beautiful Chenzhou Tour, you can call 800-680-4526.
- C. Mrs Green and her two friends need to pay over 500 dollars for the "3-Day Beautiful Chenzhou Tour,".

C

When you step into a new environment, you must have a strong wish to fit in. Fitting in means making more friends, having more influence on others and getting more chances to live a happier life. Here is some advice that can help you.

Be confident. Confidence attracts most people. Everyone is special and there is only one person like you in this world. Spend some time thinking about your strong points. If so, you will be able to build up confidence step by step. You won't have much difficulty fitting in.

Be kind to everyone. Kindness is the bridge to your own happiness. When people notice your kindness, they will return it one day. Always give more than you receive, and think more of others than of yourself. A person who cares for others is popular everywhere.

Be positive (积极的) in group activities. Different activities like playing football can help you to be known to others. You may add more friends to your circle. At the same time, you'll be amazed to see how much they like you. Instead of wasting time being alone, go out to dance and sing together with others to develop friendship.

Be optimistic (乐观的). Optimistic makes both you and others feel pleased. It makes a good first impression. A pleasant smile costs the least and does the most. Humor catches others' attention as well. People will like you for making them live happily.

If you follow what is mentioned above, you will be accepted by people around you. As a result, you will fit in very well and enjoy your new life.

46. How many suggestions are mentioned in the passage?

A. Two

B. Three

C. Four

47. According to the passage, how can we make us feel more confident? A. We should think about our strong points more. B. We should think more of others. C. We should be more humorous. 48. Different group activities can B. make us waste a lot of time. C. cost us the least A. help us make more friends 49. Which of the suggestions can make people around us live happily? A. Be kind to everyone. B. Be positive in group activities. C. Be optimistic. 50. What can we infer from the passage? A. A person who can fit in well may not get along well with people around. B. A person who is full of positive energy probably fits in well. C. If a person wants to fit in, he just needs to keep silent and wait. D Chinese billionaire has said that the world's best CEO will be a robot within the next 30 years.

The 52-year-old founder of Alibaba warned that robots will bring far more pain than happiness in the next 30 years. But he added that artificial intelligence(人工智能) will finally improve our everyday lives in the future.

Ma, who is worth \$28.4 billion, said that improvement in technology will make CEOs unimportant within the next 30 years.

"In 30 years, a robot will likely be on the cover of Time Magazine as the best CEO" Ma said in a speech at an entrepreneurship(创业) meeting. He said that robots would get the world's top jobs because they are "quicker and more rational(理性的)" than humans. He added that they would be fitter for CEOS because they won't be influenced by their emotions, such as getting annoyed with their competitors.

He also warned that the world is not yet ready for the changes that will be brought by the invention of robots. He pointed out that schools must teach children to be more creative to deal with the rise of artificial intelligence. Ma compared the coming wide use of robots to the rise of the Internet in the 90s. He said he tried to warn people that online shops would badly influence the traditional business, but few people listened. He added that society should actively prepare for the changes robots will bring to get used to the new world of artificial intelligence.

51. According to Ma, what will be the world's best CEO?

A. The technology

B. The Internet

C. The robot

- 52. Which of the following is Not True?
- A. Robots will bring more pain to the world in the next 30 years.
- B. Actually, artificial intelligence will improve our daily life in the future.
- C. Technology improvement will make robot CEOs unimportant.
- 53. From the passage, a qualified (胜任的) CEO should
- A. have a quicker mind than others
- B. keep calm and rational whatever happens
- C. be prepared for the changes brought by robots
- 54. What does the underlined word "emotions" mean in Chinese?

B.对手 C.气愤

55. What can we infer from the passage?

- A. Children will be more hard-working to face the rise of artificial intelligence.
- B. Many people paid attention to Ma9s warning about the influence of online shops.
- C. It's necessary for people to prepare for the new world of artificial intelligence.

E

There was a picture in China Daily on June1, 2019. In the picture, people in Wuhan suffered in the flooding(洪水) on the street. The officials say that the provinces of Hubei, Hunan and Jiangxi may have 50 to 80 percent more rainfall than the same period in recent years.

Changing Weather

The weather is changing. Over the last few years, heavy rains have caused floods in Brazil, Pakistan, and Thailand. Droughts (千旱) have struck Russia and Australia. Heat waves have killed thousands in Europe. There are more different kinds of terrible wild weather all over the world. In 2011 alone, the bad weather caused the world to lose 150 billion dollars.

Warmer and Wetter

As more wild weather (极端天气) events happen, a worried world is beginning to ask questions like: What is going on with the weather? And why? Many also want to know: Is this natural, or are we to blame (责备)?

The answer seems to be: a little of both. Wild weather is natural. But most scientists agree human activity has made the Earth warmer. This global warming(全球变暖) makes heat waves more likely happen. The higher temperature also causes more water to enter the air. This causes much more rain. Some scientists also believe global warming makes some storms stronger.

This means we're likely to see more wild weather. "But we don't have to just stand there and take <u>it</u>," says Scientist Michael Oppenheimer. He and other scientists say we need to stop the Earth from getting warmer. We also need to be prepared, to do things that will help save lives.

	_
56. What do you know from the second paragraph?	
A. How the weather will change	
B. The weather events in 2011.	
C. The examples of wild weather events.	
57. In scientists' opinion, wild weather events are	

- A. mainly caused by human activity.
- B. natural and normal.
- C. fewer now than in the past
- 58. According to the passage, global warming will bring us some influences EXCEPT

A. much more rain.

B. much more sunshine

C. much stronger storms

59. What does the underlined word "it" mean in the last paragraph?

A. High temperature

B. Human activity

C. Wild weather

- 60. What is the main idea of the passage?
 - A. There are more kinds of terrible wild weather all over the word.
 - B. Global warming causes wild weather events and makes people worried.
 - C. Many scientists believe global warming makes some storms stronger.

第三部分:写作技能(共三节,满分50分) 第一节 双向翻译(共5个小题,每小题2分,满分10分)

请根据上下文内容,将文中划线部分译成汉语或者英语。

When your pen is broken, you think that's the end of its life. You throw it away. It then joins tons of other garbage in cities. 61. Each day, about 10.000 tons of trash is produced in Guangzhou.

In other countries, the case is similar. "If you're like most of us, most Americans, you've making seven pounds(3.17kg) of trash a day," US writer Edward Humes told CNN. That is 102 tons of trash in the whole life of an American.

If you simply throw away that broken pen, it goes to a landfill and is buried(填埋) together with many other trash. To prevent polluting the water, workers cover the trash with soil and keep it dry. 62. And your pen will stay there for a long time without being used again. But it could have a better destination: the recycling bin.

63.你曾经注意过街道上垃圾箱的不同颜色吗? Many cities in China have been running a waste-sorting(垃圾分类) campaign. They divide trash into "recyclable(可回收) waste" and "unrecyclable waste". Recycling waste can save energy, reduce green house gas, and keep landfill space free for the unrecyclable trash. Changsha is also a member of the waste-sorting campaign. 64.学生们被要求学习关于垃圾分类的知识.Now you can see two trash bins in every classroom. The yellow one is for "recyclable waste" while the black one is for "unrecyclable waste".

Recycling helps a lot in protecting the environment. Take your pen for an example. <u>65.At the recycling factory</u>, its metal parts could be used to make other things. But recycling is not enough. "The best thing to do is just keep using your stuff for as long as you can," US writer Adam Minter told Time Out magazine.

61	
62.	
63.	
 64.	
65	

第二节回答问题(共5各小题,每小题3分,满分15分) 阅读下面的材料,然后根据材料内容回答问题。

Most of you will enter high school this fall. By that time, you'll find yourself immersed in traditional Chinese culture.

In January, the Ministry of Education worked out a new set of curriculum standards (课程标准) for high school students, People's Daily reported. One of the biggest changes will be a greater focus on traditional Chinese culture.

According to Professor Han Zhen from Beijing Foreign Language Studies University, the new standards echo (回应) President Xi Jinping's call for strengthening education. "The standards help students build cultural confidence," he told People's Daily.

The new standards call for students to be able to recite 72 ancient poems or articles. The number used to be 14. Recommended classic literature from ancient China includes The Analects of Confucius (《论语》),Records of the Grand Historian (《史记》) and more.

Apart from Chinese language, other subjects such as fine arts, music and physical education will also focus more on traditional Chinese culture. For example, fine arts will include new lessons on Chinese calligraphy (书法) and painting.

China has also seen a growing interest in traditional culture in the private education sector (领域).According to Southern Metropolitan Daily, since 2004, more than 3,000 traditional private schools have been built. They mainly teach traditional Chinese classics.

The students may be too young to understand some classics. However, as their life experience builds up, they may develop their own thoughts about the wisdom of the classics, which could be a driving force for their growth.

66. When were the new curriculum standards worked out?

- 68. How many ancient poems or articles were the students called for to recite in the past?
- 69. What other subjects will focus more on traditional Chinese culture besides Chinese language?
- 70. Is public education the only sector that has seen a growing interest in traditional culture?

第三节 情景作文 (共1小题,满分25分)

71. 假如你是李华,你的好朋友 Lisa 不久前参加达人秀节目被淘汰了,她为这次失败所困扰, 无心学习。请你给她写一封电子邮件,建议她正确地看待达人秀节目,享受参与的过程而不 必太在意结果;提醒她实现理想的途径有很多,只有努力才能获得成功;鼓励她好好学习, 也不放弃个人爱好,开心地度过每一天。

要求:
1.90 词左右;
2. 文中不能出现可能透露考生真实身份的任何信息。
7